
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  Monthly Newsletter ï August 2018 
 

 

Editorôs Note ï Donna Rogers 
 
Thanks to this monthôs submitters!  Iôm guessing that 
July and its heat left a lot of you speechless since I 
didnôt hear from many.  Thatôs okayéjust enjoy a few 
treats from Judy Fisher and Barb Grisham. 

 
In my garden ï Judy Fisher 
 
Enjoy this shot of the beautiful pink water lilies 
blooming in my pond this summer.  Thanks to 
Debbie Perry for the photo. 

 

 

And while not in my garden, this interesting picture 
of a tree in Washington Park was taken by my 
daughter-in-law while we were in New York.  
Personally I have never seen this before or at least 
not one that large. 

 

 
 

And from Barb Grishamôs Garden 
 

This shrub is perfect for a sunny location with the 
appropriate name of Sunshine Ligustrum. It is 
evergreen for a winter color punch. Debbie Perry 
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recommended it to Judy Fisher three years ago for 
the Groff Bed, and it is such an easy-care plant to 
replace the scale-prone, over-planted old Gold 
Euonymus.  Sunshine indeed wants sunshine! 
 

 
 
This vignette shows variations of leaf color from the 
maroon of Forest Pansy Redbud and Heuchera to 
the gray of Elaeagnus along with several shades of 
green.  All of this color is achieved without blooms. 
 

 
 

And finally, Byzantine glads, which are heirloom 
perennial glads. I will be bringing some bulbs to 
share at the meeting for anyone who does not have 
this plant. 
 

 
 
Adopt-a-Spot: Fairview Memorial Garden ï 
Rose Zoglio 
 
Denison Community Garden ï Vickie 
Gaskins 
 

Eisenhower Birthplace ï Karen Page 
 
Eisenhower State Park ï John Hanel or 
Matthew Muniz  
 
Groff Beds ï Judy Fisher 
 
Habitat for Humanity ï Elizabeth Anne 
Jones 
 

Hagerman Wildflower Bed ï Diane Getrum 
 
Summer has hit with a vengeance!  I send my 
grateful thanks to David Turner and Marigay Black 
for watering the Hagerman Wildflower Garden!  It 
surely needed the extra moisture!  On the up side I 
can now recommend two plants that will stand up to 
107 degree heat and still bloom! 
 
 
 



Gregg's Mistflower  
http://www.txsmartscape.com/plant-search/plant-
details.php?id=835 
 

 
  
Andéta da! 
 
Henry Duelburg Salvia 
http://texassuperstar.com/plants/salvia/index.html 
 

 

 
 
Herald Democrat ï Beverly Patterson 
 
I could use any articles on the heat or watering or 
lawn care.  I need four articles each month, so even 

if you can send me something for a future date, that 
will be appreciated. 
 

Junior Master Gardeners ï Suzanne 
Buchanan 
 

KXII ï Frances Nelson 
 
In July I was on the second Thursday Noon Show on 
KXII with Lauren Smith and talked about fall 
tomatoes and how to get ready for them.  Hopefully 
it works.  In August Diane Getrum will be the MG on 
the show.  If you have a special skill or important 
information about growing in Grayson County and 
other spots in North Texas and Southern Oklahoma 
please let me know; it doesn't hurt a bit to do this gig, 
so you ought to give it a try. 

 
McGee Meditation Garden @ First United 
Methodist Church (Sherman) ï Frances 
Nelson 
 
Wow!  It has been a hot one for us all, but since we 
do have an irrigation system, most of our growing 
things have lived to tell the tale of summer 2018.  In 
the beginning, Rebecca Y., Patty C., and Michelle B. 
came one lovely overcast morning and pulled weeds 
by the bale (by the way water makes weeds grow 
also way too well). I was there also, but these ladies 
pushed and made everything quite lovely and were 
able to take home a couple of things to 
propagate.  Then the weather hit (ominous sounds 
now), and I became a mole person except for the 
two times I was up there to adjust all of the irrigation 
for the whole church campus. The Garden, however, 
lives on, and we also have a lovely crop of self-sown 
sunflowers that brighten up the place.  Next week we 
will do the late-summer rose pruning to shape them 
up for the fall bloom fest, which is what Jessie said 
to do in her book, and it has not failed me yet! And 
of course, we will need to see how the weed crop 
has fared.  Come by, enjoy the Garden early, and 
just relax. 
 

Memorial Garden @ First United Methodist 
Church (Whitesboro) ï Sue Abernathy & 
Sarah Stock 
 
The Memorial Garden at First United Methodist 
Church in Whitesboro received a cleanup in July 
with intern Michelle Breithaupt and Master 
Gardeners Sue Abernathy and Becky Hogenson 
weeding and deadheading the perennials in several 
beds around the church grounds.  We had intended 
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